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are no sidewalks and as a result there is nowhere for children to ride a bike or walk

other than on the road which is risky at best. 5) no park for the existing children. 6)

the developer should extend Knobb Hill with a main street entering the newly
proposed subdivision north of McLellan Ave, keeping the increase in traffic off of

McLellan Ave. 7) a park should be constructed and the developer should offer to

clean people' s homes. 8) the developer should be more accountable for the

cleanliness of the streets, which are usually covered with mounds of mud, dirt,

etc,.. due to the construction vehicles using the only main street.

The Town is required to forward a record of this public meeting and comments received to the

County of Essex.

Councillor Bailey asked the Developer the rationale for choosing this area as the next phase.

Tom Robson addressed Council explaining that this area is the natural progression for purposes
of servicing. The storm drainage pond is located at the southeast portion of the development and

the subject phase will drain to that area. In response to Mr. Caza' s letter, Mr. Robson advised

that it will take approximately 2 to 4 years to develop this phase of 106 units. The Developer
responds to any complaints from the residents regarding the state of the roads due to

construction. With regard to traffic issues and in response to Councillor Freeman' s inquiry a

traffic study was completed early in the development planning stages. There are two main exits

as outlined within the traffic study as well as traffic lights as these areas. The Townhome

development phase to the west will also achieve linkage of McLellan Avenue running east and

west.

Councillor Freeman asked why there could not be an exit to Second Concession Road.

Mr. Robson explained that the Developer does not own lands to the Second Concession, however

the master plan provides access to the private lands adjacent to the subdivision. There is also the

issue of the train tracks in that area.

The Planning Coordinator also advised that as lands are developed along Texas Road there will

be further ingress/ egress points to Texas Road as these lands are being planned to take into

consideration the Kingsbridge master plan.

Bill Docherty Jr. also noted that with respect to road cleaning the contractors/builders work

together to achieve this and will continue this practice.

The Public Works Manager addressed Council referencing Mr. Caza' s concerns advising that the

Town has been working with the Developer on the following items: extension of Knobb Hill

Drive to the park area, installation of sidewalks on Kingsbridge Drive, Whelan, and Knobb Hill

to the park area. A bike path to the park is also proposed in this area. It is proposed that the 20

acre park will be conveyed to the Town as part of the Townhome Development phase and the

Developer will work with the Town to green up the park area.

Mayor Hurst asked what the policy is regarding installation of sidewalks.

The Planning Coordinator explained that the Development Manual had recommended sidewalks

on one side of all municipal streets, however, Council is reviewing that policy to determine

whether they will require sidewalks on both sides of municipal streets. In the interim, Council

has been directing Administration for each development and the servicing issues that may impact
their decision regarding same.
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